
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: July 15, 2022 

To: All Driver Licensing Personnel and County/City Issue Partners 

From: Jane Schrank, Driver Licensing Director 

Subject: Requirement to Post Voter Registration Notice 

 

 

In compliance with the National Voter Registration Act (NVRA) all offices where driver licensing and ID 

services are available (including county and city issue sites) must have a sign posted notifying the public 

voter registration services are available. 

REMINDER: Anyone wishing to vote, whether they are applying for a driver’s license/ID or not, can 

register to vote at any driver exam station or county/city issue site. An applicant must NOT be turned 

away or referred to any other office if they request to register to vote. Failure to allow someone to 

register to vote on the driver’s license application form is a violation of the NVRA. 

Thank you for your assistance in our efforts to maintain compliance with the NVRA. If you have questions 

about these requirements, please contact Jeannelle Yitagesu, DPS NVRA Coordinator, at 605-773-6883 or 

via email at dpsdl@state.sd.us. 

Please post the enclosed sign in a prominent location by July 22nd, 2022. 


